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President’s Message: 
 

The counts are in!  Our conformation shows for May 11/12 are a go in 
Grey Summit, MO.  Check with Bobbie and Lynette to see if you can 
help in any way.  We are working on the July Rally trials; premium 

should be out in a few days.  We are training again this month for the 
Rally trials; we meet in the parking lot at 6 pm prior to our general 
meeting at 7pm (or indoors if the weather is an issue). Bring your 

pups to practice and ask questions.  We want to see a big GSD entry 
at our all-breed trials July 12/14.  Don’t forget our very important 

fundraiser in August for the K-9 Officers and their dogs, bring your 
wine donations to the meeting this month for the Wine Pull give 

them to Bobbie and Charlie. 
We have a special program this month!  A panel discussion provided 
by our very own, Bobbie Schiffelbein, Lynette Stone and Sally Hamm; 

they will discuss the German Shepherd Standard and proposed 
changes by our parent club.  Don’t miss it! 

 
Debbie 

 
 

 
 

Meetings 
Don’t forget that our 

meetings are held on second Tuesday of the month at Macken Park; 7pm 
 

North Kansas City Community 
Building; Ryan Hall at 1201 Clark Ferguson Drive, North Kansas City, MO 

64116.  
 

Rally practice at 6pm 
 
 

 
Rally Practice  

GKCDTC 
 



 June 9th for Rally practice at the training building. Starting at 9am 
for Masters, all other classes to follow. $7 for two runs.  

 
 

 
Brags 

 
 

Debbie McHenry  
Alta-Tollhaus Trumann finished his Utility Dog title in Columbia, MO 

on April 6th.  

 
 
 
 

Please send your brags to me, Tammy Peterson at ibperfect1@icloud.com 
 
 

 
 
 

German Shepherd Dog Club of America  
 

If you’re not already a member of the GSDCA, you should join.  There is very informative 
articles, what’s happening with our breed, show schedules,  etc. 

 

mailto:ibperfect1@icloud.com


https://www.gsdca.org/ 
 
 
 

 
 

WINE PULL 
 

Please bring you bottles of wine to the meetings, we need about 100 bottles 
as our wine pull at the Topeka show in August. 

https://www.gsdca.org/

